

### 2020 Membership Dues

Dues are now due January 31. Active members \$25.00 Associate members \$35.00 Please mail your check to PAGC, P.O. Box 746, Petoskey MI 49770 I'm excited about another great year.

Sharon Schappacher *Treasurer* 



### Thank you

Big thanks to Joan Kleinstiver for giving copies of her note card, "White Water Lily" to us at the Christmas luncheon. She said she underestimated how many would be attending, and will be bringing more to the meeting in the spring. This watercolor was the cover of the 2019 yearbook. Joan has supplied watercolors for 4 of the last 6 yearbook covers for us.

Thank you, Joan!

Don't forget to email me at marfmcg@gmail.com for any changes in your contact info.

Marla McGuire Yearbook

# December Newsletter 2019



Everyone enjoyed a lovely Christmas get together. These lovely ladies pictured are: Cathy Schaeffer, Jill Hotchkiss, Marj Green, and Diane Clark.

### Landscape Maintenance 2020

The coming year will be busy. The Bed Captains will be depending on us to plant and maintain the 5 existing beds and the new Gaslight Bed. In addition, there will be a cleanup at the Waterfall Area and at the courtyard at Petoskey High School. (Don't forget to register at the Administration Building on Howard Rd.). Jon Hummel has asked us to help plant the City Raised Planters again this year. However, the city will do the maintenance. The good news is we have 7 new members to help us out. The bad news is we have lost 15!!!

A big thank you to Sandy Selden for all her years as Captain of the Gaslight Bed and for taking charge of the City Raised Planters this past year. She did a fantastic job. Dottie Hawthorne is the new Bed Captain and Jill Hotchkiss is Co-Captain. Jill Hotchkiss is also the new chair for Civic Expansion

Please check the dates and times that will be listed in the 2020 yearbooks that you will be receiving in the spring and put them on your calendar. Get some R&R this winter; we have an exciting year ahead,

Nancy Graham and Barb Kromm Landscape Maintenance





#### Breakfast • Prizes • Silent Auction • Lunch • Fellowship

For questions or help registering, please contact Marilyn at 989-370-5581 or email alpinemastergardeners@gmail.com.





MASTER GARDENER

about environmentally sound practices through horticulture-based activities.

To learn more about us, visit alpinemastergardener.org

## Greetings Garden Enthusiasts

Mark your calendar and click on the link amg.regfox.com/2020garden to get a reminder when registration opens for AMGA's annual educational gardening seminar to be held at the Otsego Grand Event Center in Gaylord on Saturday, February 29, 2020.

If you like Janet Macunovich's presentation style, you won't want to miss Dr. David Michener's presentation. To quote Janet, "He (David Michener) is who I try to be, and with a PhD".

Jeanne Freymuth 2020 AMGA Seminar Chair



### Help Rescue Wildlife

These Refuge Centers collect used, but cleaned mascara wands to help rescued wildlife. Marla McGuire has volunteered to collect them and mail them in for us. Start saving them now and bring them to the April meeting.







Appalachian Wild P.O. Box 1211 Skyland NC 28776 Wildlife Wands P.O. Box 1586 Southwick, MA 01077